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Eratosthenes Seamount is the most prominent physiographic feature on the eastern 
Mediterranean seafloor. Located south of Cyprus, it is at the heart of the tectonic collision 
zone between Africa and Eurasia. Dredged samples recently recovered from the seamount 
suggest that it has been a high structural feature since the Cretaceous, in effect a dip-stick or 
recorder of tectonic and oceanographic changes especially those tied to eastern gateway 
closure, destruction of the Tethyan seaway, and evolution of the Cyprean arc. 

Eratosthenes Seamount rises over 2 km above the regional seafloor; its summit is at a water 
depht of 690 m. The feature appears to be a folded structure of sedimentary and perhaps 
metamorphic rocks. Relief is not steep, and the slopes and summit are mantled with a thick 
accumulation of sediments. Today it is isolated from the surrounding Nile Cone, Levant 
Basin and Cyprus by a deep moat-like depression that widens to the west forming the 
Eratosthenes abyssal plain, thus this sedimentary mantle appears not to be formed so much of 
Quaternary debris but rather of geologically-older sediments. Seismic reflection profiles 
suggest the seamount has no evaporite deposits left by the Messinian dessication event, thus 
was isolated as a high structure at least back to the Miocene. Heat-flow measurements, gravity 
and magnetic anamoly patterns, and limited sampling programs suggest no volcanism 
associated with the seamount. 

Recent dredging recovered chalk of middle Cretaceous age, covered with a dark-colored 
calcareous crust containing numerous shell molds of Miocene age. These geological ages 
remain tentative. Never the Jess, a Cretaceous age implies that Eratosthenes seamount could 
bear evidence of sedimentary and structural events that affected the eastern Mediterranean 
region since that time, such as the Senonian folding of the Syrian arc anticlines that affected 
much of the Levant. Miocene age crusts may imply uplift and that the seamount stood high 
above regional sea-Jevels, additional criteria that it offers a window through the Messinian 
evaporite into older sedimentary sequences. 

We suggest that Eratosthenes seamount is likely a promontory of the African plate, 
protruding northwards and in collision with Cyprus, the latter a southward-protruding 
promontory from Anatolia. This collision preceded the Africa-Eurasia closure that resulted in 
the Hellenic arc. The transition of the collision zone westwards drastically reduced the rate of 
closure in the Cyprean arc. Since the seamount was unaffected by other eastern 
Mediterranean tectonic events, including halokinetic processes associated with Messinian 
evaporite deposits, the Cyprus-Eratosthenes collision zone may preserve the earlier closure 
events. Here collision events apparently were aborted, preserving for study by drilling the 
record of early stages of continent-continent collision. 

Here then is a setting where a drilling program would illuminate the major geological and 
oceanographic history of the eastern Mediterranean region: 

- plate tectonic history in connection with the early stages of continentcontinent 
convergence and collision, 

- paleo-oceanographic consequences of this tectonic activity, including the destruction of 
the eastern oceanic gateway and the uplift of the Levant, ail influencial on regional and global 
changes in oceanographic circulation, 

- sedimentary history and paleo-oceanography preceeding, during and following the 
Messinian dessication event, one of the very few areas in the eastern Mediterranean Sea 
where such a window exists for safe drilling into and through these deposits or their time
equivalent deposits, 

- late Pleistocene and Quaternary sedimentary history and paleo-oceanography connected 
with major glacial and interglacial periods, such as sapropel formation, sea-level variation, 
climatic modifications, major fluvial modifications, etc. 
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